

Learning Together Learning for Life

Mablins Lane Community Primary School Newsletter ~ 3rd April 2019

Dear Parents and Children,

Thank you to all parents/carers for your wonderful support this term. We have had some fantastic events and trips this term such as the Beeston residential, London Parliament visit, My World Project, Bramhall Visit, stay and play events in school, Prince William Award and many more.

This week we bid a fond farewell to Miss Monaghan, who has worked with us since 2011. Miss Monaghan has been a fantastic teacher and will be sadly missed by all the children and staff at Mablins. We wish her every success in her new role – Good Luck Miss Monaghan!

Year 3 Easter Assembly

Year 3 will be hosting an Easter Assembly in the main



school hall on Thursday 4th April for family and friends. Visitors are invited to go straight to the main hall via the 'top door'. The assembly is scheduled to start at approximately 2.15pm. It will be lovely to see parents supporting the children.

Year 4 Anglesey Visit

Well done Year 4 for an amazing residential visit to Anglesey last week. The children were brilliant and the trip was a huge success. Thank you to everyone involved.

@MablinsSchool would like to say a big thank you to all the organisations involved in making Year 4's trip so wonderful. Anglesey Outdoors @OutdoorAnglesey South Stack Lighthouse @RSPBSouthStack Trearddur Bay Lifeboat station @RNLITREARDDUR Anglesey Sea Zoo @angleseyseazoo





Sports Round Up

It has been another busy and successful half term for Mablins on the sporting front. Well done to all the children that have represented Mablins Lane this term.

The school took part in this year's Crewe Schools Swimming Gala. The Mablins team took a fantastic 3rd place overall, with a Mablins boy being the fastest boy and a Mablins girl being 3rd fastest girl!!!

Additionally the Year 5/6 netball team has been busy playing a mini tournament; Mablins A & B and Shavington A & B took part. Mablins A won the tournament winning all of their games! In the future we will be playing matches to decide where we will be placed within the school league. Watch this space for news!

Last week, Mr McKay accompanied the school football team to the Timperley Shield competition. Team Mablins played Weaver in the final, narrowly going down 2-1. It was a brilliant overall team display with the team conducting themselves superbly throughout the tournament. Well done everyone!



Finally, Mrs Irvine and Miss Morley accompanied the Cheerleading squad to Sir William Stanier on Wednesday afternoon to showcase their dance cheer skills in a competition. They worked really hard in training with a coach from Matrix Cheerleading and came 3rd in the competition impressing everyone involved.

Pebble Painting

Thank you to Mablins children for painting pebbles ready for our butterfly garden that is being built in the summer term. Look how pretty they are...



Rainbows Pre-School at Mablins Lane

Our new 'Rainbows' pre-school children continue to settle in at Mablins and are enjoying all the lovely activities and new resources. If you have a pre-school child and would be interested in joining the pre-school then we would still love to hear from you, please contact the School Office. We will then pass on the details to Rainbows.

Free School Meal and Pupil Premium Information

Find out if you eligible by calling 0300 123 5012



Playground Reminders

Can we please remind all parents that whilst we encourage children riding bikes and scooters to and

from school, these must not be ridden on school premises. Could you please support us with this and remind your children to dismount on entering the school premises.

Dogs also must not be bought onto the school site at any time. With the exception of Guide dogs and sensory dogs that do have permission on to East Cheshire school sites.



Easter Bingo

Please support our PTA Easter bingo on Thursday 4th April - doors open at school 6.00pm, eyes down for 6.30pm.

Snacks after Easter



Ice lollies will be on offer after the Easter holidays on the days when the weather is nice, 40p each.

Milkshakes will only be available on the snack trolley at morning break, 55p each.

Car Parking

Finally, a plea about parking safely near to school. We continue to receive complaints about parking over people's drives and too close to junctions. **Please** be considerate and safe when dropping children off.

Thank you for taking the time to read our school newsletter and for your continued support. We hope you all have a restful and happy Easter and will look forward to seeing you return to school refreshed on Wednesday 24th April.



With kind regards

Justine Joule

Headteacher

Diary dates to make a note of for Summer Term!

5 April SCHOOL CLOSES for Easter

23 April INSET DAY - school closed for children

24 April SCHOOL OPENS24-26 April Science Week

29 April EYFS (Mrs Hunt) Bickley Hall
30 April EYFS (Miss Holman) Bickley Hall
2 May EYFS (Miss Warriner) Bickley Hall
2 May Election Day Staff Room ONLY

3 May Green Day 3 May Yoga Yr2 & 3 6 May Bank Holiday

9 May10 MayBikeability Level 2 Year 5Bikeability Level 2 Year 5

13 - 16 May SATS Week

17 May Year 6 Forest School All Day 20 – 24 May Make a £ Grow Week Year 6 24 May SCHOOL CLOSES for half term

3 June INSET DAY - school closed for children

4 June SCHOOL OPENS 4 – 7 June ARK week

6 June Yr4 Chester Roman Trip
17 – 21 June Global Awareness Week
20 June Yr2 Stanley Head Trip
21 June Yr2 Stanley Head Trip
24 – 28 June National Sports Week

3 – 5 July Crewe High School Transition

10 July Yr5 Chester Zoo Trip
11 July Bikeability Level 1 Year 4
15 July Yr6 Chill Factore Trip

24 July SCHOOL CLOSES FOR SUMMER